

inside scoop:

New Board Elected. Members sworn in at May 4th village board meeting... page 4

Police Awarded Grant. COPS grant means new communications

franklin park

YOUR NEWS. YOUR VIEWS.

voice





The New Green Technology and Education Committee

Recently, the new village board moved to create a new committee that would be responsible for advising the full board for steps to take to improve the environmental responsibility and sustainability of Franklin Park as a whole. The newly formed committee will also be exploring outside funding opportunities such as grants that exist for local municipalities and businesses to become more environmentally sustainable.

See Recycling & Non-Recyclables | page 2

FIGHT HUNGER 2009 Helping others for 11 years

Please help local families in need and restock Leyden's Food Pantry. Volunteers will be collecting non-perishable food donations at:

Franklin Park Jewel-Osco 10203 W. Grand Ave. Saturday, July 18, 2009 • 9 am - 2 pm

Sponsored by: Friends of Barrett Pedersen (Frank Grieashamer, Event Chair)

Co-Sponsored in part by: Village of Franklin Park Franklin Park Jewel Osco



Mayor's Desk

I would like to thank the residents of Franklin Park for the privilege of allowing me to serve as mayor. I look forward to working with Franklin Park's residents, businesses and community leaders to accomplish a number of public policy changes and move our community in the right direction.

Public safety is our first priority. Our upcoming budget will include funding to improve our public safety departments and provide an increased police presence in our neighborhoods.



Second, economic development and tax relief are needed to advance and support existing businesses while encouraging new business development and job creation.

Third, we will enact ethics reforms by ending nepotism in village hiring. When family members of elected officials are placed on the public payroll, it gives the wrong impression that they were hired for who they know rather than what they know. Ethics reforms will also prohibit the Department of Inspectional Services' past practice of asking for campaign contributions from the businesses and residents they inspect.

Fourth, the Department of Inspectional Services will be thoroughly overhauled. In addition to requiring employees to treat residents and businesses with courtesy, dignity and respect, the practice of charging for permits that have little or nothing to do with health and safety concerns will be discontinued. These unnecessary fees amount to an unjust tax that discourages homeowners from improving their properties and pushes businesses away.

And finally, Franklin Park's main streets, business districts and neighborhoods must be cleaner, more attractive and better maintained. The physical appearance of Franklin Park is important to our families and businesses, but we must also protect and maintain certain moral and community standards. I have called for a moratorium on any further adult uses in Franklin Park to protect our village from seeing strip clubs and unsavory businesses come to town.

I would like to invite and encourage all residents and business owners to attend our Village Board meetings held the first and third Mondays of every month at the police department (Please see special summer schedule of meetings for July and August). It is important to keep our residents informed of the decisions your local leaders make in governing our village. Together, I believe, we can make a difference.

Thank you.

Barrett F. Pedersen

vofp.com



Franklin Park Village Voice is the official newsletter of the Village of Franklin Park Village Hall Hours • Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. • Weds. 8 a.m. – 7:30 p.m. • Sat. 9 a.m. – noon Village Hall: 847.671.4800 • Police: Non-Emergency - 847.671.8200 • Fire: Non-Emergency - 847.678.2400



franklin park calendar

JULY 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

- Marszalek Chicago Band (Polish)
 7/9 7:00 p.m.
 North Park Gazebo
- ◆ The Ragtops (50's & 60'S) 7/14 – 6:30 p.m. Hammill Square Gazebo
- Movie in the Park Madagascar 7/16 – 8:30 p.m.
 North Park Gazebo
- Street Dance + Car Show
 7/24 5:00 p.m.
 Downtown Franklin Park
- ◆ Jonathan Devin and New Country 7/28 – 6:30 p.m. Hammill Square Gazebo
- ♦ Valle Verde (Latin American) 7/30 – 7:00 p.m. North Park Gazebo

AUGUST 1 WE TH FR SA AUGUST 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

- ◆ StingRays (Rock & Roll Classics) 8/6-7:00 p.m.
 North Park Gazebo
- ♦ Bopology (Swing band) 8/11 - 6:30 p.m. Hammill Square Gazebo
- Chicago Skyliners Swing Combo 8/25 – 6:30 p.m.
 Hammill Square Gazebo
 - ✦ Hammill Square Series✦ North Park Gazebo Series

More at: vofp.com/calendar

The Franklin Park Police Department Receives Community Policing Grant

The Franklin Park Police Department is very proud to announce that the department recently received a Department of Justice Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) technology grant. The receipt of this grant will be greatly beneficial to the department as they work to upgrade and expand the network of community surveillance cameras in Franklin Park. The current network of cameras installed two years ago in select areas of Franklin Park have shown to significantly reduced the crime in these areas. This will also provide a much-needed upgrade to new police radios replacing the existing ones, which are approximately 15 years old. In addition, it will provide an upgrade to the police department computer systems that are over 5 years old. The Franklin Park Police Department views all of these upgrades as important means of assisting them to become increasingly more efficient and effective in preventing crime in our community.

Why Should I Recycle? Does it Really Matter?

Here are a few facts that may surprise you...

Paper: One ton of recycled paper saves...

• 17 trees from being cut down

• 380 gallons of oil

· 4,102-kilowatt hours of electricity

· 3 cubic yards of landfill space

• 7,000 gallons of water

Recycling paper reduces air pollution by 74% and water pollution by 35% In on year, the U.S. throws away enough office paper to build a wall 12 feet high and 12 feet wide to stretch from California to New York.

Plastic:

Recycling plastic reduces energy consumption by 85-90% Plastics account for 6% of municipal waste stream by weight; however, by volume or space used, plastics account for 18%. Plastics are derived from petroleum.

Aluminum:

Recycling one pound of aluminum (about 16 pop cans) saves 7.5-kilowatt hours of electricity. Recycling aluminum reduces air pollution by 95% and water pollution by 97%. Americans throw enough aluminum away to rebuild our entire commercial air fleet every three months.

Recycling & Non-Recyclables

The Village of Franklin Park's recycling program has been established for a number of years and while we have had great success with it, we are always continuing to encourage residents to recycle more. The one single issue we face is that there occasionally is confusion about what can and cannot be recycled. To help residents with this problem, we have inserted a reference sheet on what can be recycled currently. The next issue is what to do with those products that cannot be recycled. As a community we still want to reduce our impact on the environment. To assist residents in reducing their impact on the environment, an insert has been provided for what residents can do with some of those items that cannot be recycled in the Village.



At the regular President and Board of Trustees meeting on May 4th the newly elected board members were sworn in. The residents of Franklin Park elected Barrett F. Pedersen as the new Village President. President Pedersen replaces the outgoing Village President Daniel B. Pritchett who served the Village of Franklin Park proudly for the past 16 years. Other newly elected officials included Tommy Thomson as Village Clerk, and two new Trustees, Tom Brimie and Rose Rodriguez. John Johnson is the only current board member to be reelected this past April. We would like to thank the outgoing board members for their years of service to Franklin park and wish them all the best in their future endeavors.



Village President

Barrett F. Pedersen

Village Clerk
Tommy Thomson

Trustees

Juan Acevedo Joh Paul Bellendir Che Tom Brimie Ros

John Johnson Cheryl McLean Rosalba Rodriguez Pre-Sorted Standard Mail U.S. Postage PAID Franklin Park, IL Permit No. 188

Village of Franklin Park | 9500 Belmont Avenue | Franklin Park, IL 60131

WS-CAR-RT SORT

Directory

Village Hall 847/671-4800 Village Clerk 847/671-8242 Inspectional Services 847/671-8245 Health & Human Resources 847/671-8240 Fire Prevention Bureau 847/671-8798 Mayor's Office 847/671-8236 Street Department 847/671-8252 Water Billing 847/671-8292 Water & Sewer 847/671-8290 Zoning 847/671-8281 Police (Non-Emergency) 847/671-8200 Fire (Non-Emergency) 847/678-2400 **Postal Patron**

🥻 please recycle.

July | August 2009

New Board Elected Members sworn in at May 4th village board meeting... page 4



equipment... page 2 COPS grant means new Police Awarded Grant.

franklin park

Hrvatski: vofp.com/vvcroatian Español: vofp.com/vvespanol

Српски: vofp.com/vvserbian Polski: vofp.com/vvpolski

Mayor's Desk

YOUR VILLAGE. YOUR VOICE.

I would like to thank the residents of Franklin Park for nity in the right direction. number of public policy changes and move our commubusinesses and community leaders to accomplish a the privilege of allowing me to serve as mayor. I look forward to working with Franklin Park's residents,

to create a new committee that would

Recently, the new village board moved

board for steps to take to improve the be responsible for advising the full and Education Committee



our neighborhoods. departments and provide an increased police presence in Public safety is our first priority. Our upcoming budget will include funding to improve our public safety

existing businesses while encouraging new business development and job creation Second, economic development and tax relief are needed to advance and support

family members of elected officials are placed on the public payroll, it gives the wrong impression that they were hired for who they know rather than what they Third, we will enact ethics reforms by ending nepotism in village hiring. When residents they inspect. past practice of asking for campaign contributions from the businesses and know. Ethics reforms will also prohibit the Department of Inspectional Services

essary fees amount to an unjust tax that discourages homeowners from improv-In addition to requiring employees to treat residents and businesses with courtesy, dignity and respect, the practice of charging for permits that have little or Fourth, the Department of Inspectional Services will be thoroughly overhauled ing their properties and pushes businesses away. nothing to do with health and safety concerns will be discontinued. These unnec

protect and maintain certain moral and community standards. I have called for a moratorium on any further adult uses in Franklin Park to protect our village from of Franklin Park is important to our families and businesses, but we must also must be cleaner, more attractive and better maintained. The physical appearance And finally, Franklin Park's main streets, business districts and neighborhoods

The New Green Technology

Non-Recyclables | page 2 See Recycling &

opportunities such as grants that exist

will also be exploring outside funding

businesses to become more

for local municipalities and

environmentally sustainable.

whole. The newly formed committee sustainability of Franklin Park as a environmental responsibility and

FIGHT HUNGER 2009 Helping others for 11 years

donations at: will be collecting non-perishable food restock Leyden's Food Pantry. Volunteers Please help local families in need and

Saturday, July 18, 2009 • 9 am - 2 pm Franklin Park Jewel-Osco 10203 W. Grand Ave.